
Hello everyone and welcome back after the half-term break, we hope you had a marvellous time.  

Monday was a busy day for our staff at the INSET training day. Sessions were delivered on 

Paediatric First Aid; PROACT SCIPr - a proactive approach to supporting behaviour, and workshop 

sessions were held to improve Adapted Books; Pre-Phonics and Phonics resources (thank you to 

those families who sent in interesting objects for this cause); Soundbath resources; Early Years Topic 

resources; the development of Hydro and Rebound Therapy Passports; Showcases for work in 

Cultural Capital and furthering our Save Our Sleepover campaign. We are also holding a twilight 

training session next Wednesday evening on a Practical Application of Administration of Medication 

which will be run by the Special School Nursing Team. 

Today we held a short commemorative service of Remembrance where the children gathered to 

hear the stories of wartime losses and remained as quiet as possible during the short silence. See the 

photos below of Sleepover Club who held their  Remembrance event this week too.   

Apologies to some of our families this week whose county 

transport was disrupted with little notice. Each of these routes 

has settled effectively now with new providers in place and 

thank you for your patience while this was achieved. The issue 

was out of school hands but Staffs County Council needed to 

make an immediate change due to compliance issues. 

We hope you have a great weekend, your Leadership Team 

Updates 

Headteacher: Melanie Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Melanie 

Newbury & Helen Bowers 

Key Dates 

Physio Team:   

Tel: 01889 572021 / Email: 

paedphysiosouth@mpft.nhs.uk  

Special School Nursing Team:  

Tel: 07811487429 (Nicola Ball)  

Email: saxonhillnursingteam@mpft.nhs.uk  

Facebook: Staffordshire Special School 

Nursing Team 

Key Contacts 

Monday 13th November—Anti-Bullying Week 

Friday 17th November—Children in Need—Wear 

what makes you happy  

Tuesday 5th December—Pupil picture day  

Tuesday 5th December—Explorers Christmas 

Craft Workshop for parents @1:45 

Thursday 7th December—Christmas Jumper Day  

Thursday 14th December—Primary Christmas 

Event  

Tuesday 19th December—Secondary Christmas 

Event  

10th November 2023 

Family Update 

 

mailto:paedphysiosouth@mpft.nhs.uk
mailto:saxonhillnursingteam@mpft.nhs.uk
https://www.facebook.com/specialneedsschoolnurses
https://www.facebook.com/specialneedsschoolnurses


What we have been up to this week ... 

Parent’s Recommend  

We have been made aware of a card that offers discounts to fostered and special 

needs children across the UK. To learn more, please click here:  

Discounts for fostered and disabled children – MaxCardMaxCard   

Please email recommendations to:  

emily.thompson@saxon.set.org  

https://mymaxcard.co.uk/
mailto:emily.thompson@saxon.set.org


Sleepover Club Highlights 



Please click on the below images to learn more about a new care provider for young 

adults and adults in Burton and Swadlincote.  

Lotus Care Services  

https://www.lotuscareservicesltd.co.uk/
https://www.lotuscareservicesltd.co.uk/gallery

